VILLAGE OF THOMASBORO BOARD OF TRUSTEES

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2022

VILLAGE HALL BOARD ROOM 101 W. MAIN STREET, THOMASBORO, IL 61878

A Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Thomasboro was held on Wednesday, May 11, 2022, President W. Tyler Evans presiding. Mayor Evans called the meeting to order at 6:15pm.

Roll Call

Upon Roll Call, the following members were present: Mayor Tyler Evans, Trustee John Curry, and Trustee Dustin Hill

The following members were Not present: Trustee Jeff Robertson, Trustee Anthony Grilo, Trustee Dustin Rhodes, and Trustee Cale Coffin.

The following representatives of Village departments were also present: Eric Shumate, Chief of Police, Officer Mike Martinez, Leon Albers, Treasurer, and Tana Ward, Village Clerk

Public Comment

Diana Heckel questioned the court process with the Nuisance Ordinance violations, and the extension deadline for remedy.

Ms. Heckel also questioned if the garbage collection fee will be handled by EJ Cooperative or directly through the Village.

Rhonda Scott questioned the ongoing flooding, and what remedies are in process.

Mayor Evans addressed the comments stating that the updated Nuisance Ordinance adopted during the April 4, 2022 meeting went into effect May 1, 2022, and the Ordinance will allow for greater mitigation.

Mayor Evans added that the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) project funding will allow for jetting the Storm Sewer System, which should shed some light on where the drainage issues are stemming from.

Adjournment

There being no quorum present, Mayor Evans adjourned the meeting at 6:24pm.

Tana Ward Village Clerk

APPROVED:

Mayor W. Tyler Evans Village President

ATTEST:

I, Tana Ward, Village Clerk of the Village of Thomasboro, Illinois, do hereby certify that the foregoing minutes are a true and correct copy of the Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees held on May 11, 2022 as the same appears on the records of the Village now in my custody and keeping.

Tana Ward Village Clerk